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The Three-Day Forecast 
  

Today: Partly sunny, 
High 68, Low 52 
Thursday: Mostly cloudy, 
High 66, Low 56 
Friday: Mostly cloudy, 
High 65, Low 50 
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Clinton Prevails, Gains Second Term 
Fogarty Captures ANC Seat in Landslide Victory 

Clinton Tops Dole 
President Takes 50 Percent of Popular Vote 

Burleith 

Results, 
Uncertain 
By Lynpsay NELSON 
Hova Starr WRITER 
  

James Fogarty (COL ’98) won the 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 
race for district 2E05 by a landslide yes- 
terday, beating incumbent Beverly Jost 
401-162. 

In the ANC district 2E03 race be- 
tween Patricia Scolaro and Rebecca 
Sinderbrand (SFS 98), Scolaro condi- 

tionally won the race by a six-vote mar- 
gin, receiving 243 votes. 

However; according to the D.C. Board 
of Elections and Ethics, these results do 

not include the remaining absentee bal- 
lots and special ballots, which will be 
tabulated on Nov. 15. Student campaign 
organizers clung to the hope that these 
uncast ballots would give Sinderbrand 
the necessary votes to win the ANC seat. 

Community efforts to elect George- 
town Professor Walter Benson asa write- 
in candidate failed as Westy Byrd, an 
otherwise unopposed candidate, swept 
the district 2E04 race with 63.5 percent 
of the votes. 

Sinderbrand’s campaign organizers 
were confident of a victory. “There is 
definitely cause to think that we're going 
to winthisrace,” said John Ruggini (SFS 
’98), Sinderbrand’s campaign manager 
and a Georgetown University ‘Student 
Association representative, adding that 
most of the uncounted ballots are chal- 
lenged ballots. 

GUSA Representative Scott Beale 
(COL 98), a poll watcher for 
Sinderbrand’s campaign, said, “There 
were about 20 students who did special 
ballots on the basis of changing their 
address ... and [we think] most live in 
Rebecca’s and James” [districts].” 

However, Beale added that the absen- 
tee ballots, which were not as likely to be 
cast for a student candidate, haven’tbeen 
counted vet either. “[Sinderbrand’srace] 
is really up in the air,” he said. 

See ANC, pr. 3 

Students 
By Jen Kos AND YONATAN LupPu 
Hoya Starr WRITER 
  

Residents voting at the Carlos Rosario 
Adult Education polling station yester- 
day got more excitement than they bar- 
gained for. On election day, students and 
residents voiced different opinions on 
the challenging of hundreds of votes cast 
by students and the busing of students to 
the polling site. 

Poll watchers appointed by Advisory 
Neighborhood Commission candidates 
Beverly Jost, Patricia Scolaro and Westy 
Byrd challenged the residency of several 
hundred students attempting to cast their 
ballots. A voter whose residency is suc- 
cessfully challenged may fill out a spe- 
cial ballot, which must be specially ap- 
proved by the Board of Elections and 
Ethics before the vote is counted. At 2 
p.m., “well over 100” ballots had been 

  
GEOFF GOUGION/THE Hoya 

James Fogarty (COL 98), center, celebrates with Campaign Georgetown leader Dan Leistikow (COL '98) and campaign 

manager Chad Griffin (SFS '97), right, after winning a seat on the Advisory Neighborhood Commission. 

By ANDREW CURRY 
Hoya Starr WRITER 
  

After a presidential election campaign 
season characterized by remarkable simi- 
larities in the positions of the two candi- 

dates, it came as no surprise that the 

speeches given last night by the victori- 
. ous President Bill Clinton (SFS ’68) and 

the defeated Republican challenger Bob 
Dole shared common themes and an 

optimistic view of the future. 

Appearing before a cheering crowd on 
the steps of the Arkansas State House in 
Little Rock, Ark. just after midnight, 
Clinton celebrated a victory over Dole, 
beating him by nearly 8 percent of the 
popular vote. His joyous speech came 
more than an hour after the polls in 
California closed and well after his op- 
ponent conceded the election. 

Despite both candidates’ enthusiasm, 
the election of "96 has proved a disap- 
pointing first presidential election for 
many students. “I thought it was a pretty 
boring election. The ’92 election was 

“ gether and get the job done,” 

more exciting — there were more issues 
and stronger competition,” said Troy 
Wasilefsky (SFS ’99). 

Joined by Hillary and Chelsea Clinton, 
as well as his running mate Al Gore and 
wife Tipper, Clinton spoke of his plans 
forthe future. The overwhelming margin 
Clinton received resulted in a speech 
focused on the work that his administra- 
tion, the American people and Congress 
needed to do to “build the bridge to the 
future” Clinton promised in his cam- 
paign. 

“America has told every one of us that 
it is time to put politics aside, join to- 

Clinton 
said. “When we roll up our sleeves and 
work together, America always wins. 
And, my friends, America is going to 
keep winning these next four years. 
American success is your success, and 

this victory is your victory. I thank you 
from the bottom of my heart.” 

Among the many themes and goals 
Clinton emphasized was education. “We 

See CLINTON, p. 2 
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Face Challenges at the Polls 
challenged, according to precinct cap- 
tain Sidney Spencer, and ballots contin- 
ued to be contested until the polls closed 
at 8 p.m. 

Community members also expressed 
concern over the busing of student voters 
to the polling station by the Student Ac- 
tivities Commission. Confusion persisted 
over who was paying for the transporta- 
tion. 

Byrd said Georgetown was wrong for 
funding transportation for students to 
and from the polls. “You're not allowed 
to bus them in ... it’s not within the 
campaign finance laws. I don’t believe 
that [Georgetown] can do this. It’s being 
done for a political purpose.” : 

However, Chad Griffin (SES 97), 
Fogarty’s campaign manager. said the 
campaign decided to pay for the vans 
yesterday morning because he feared the 
perception of university involvement. 

    

  

  

CONGRESSIONAL 

RESULTS 
104th Congress: 

Senate: S3R — 47D 

House: 236R — 198D 

105th Congress: 

Senate: S54R — 45D 

House: 231R — 204D 

  

  
        

Originally, the Student Activities Com- 
mission was going to pay for the vans, 
but Griffin cancelled a university pur- 
chasing order that would have paid for 
the vans. 

Voter challenges persisted through- 
out the afternoon. Both Jost and Scolaro, 

candidates in ANC districts 2E05 and 
2E03, respectively, faced student oppo- 
nents in their election campaign. Byrd 
was opposed by write-in candidate Walter 
Benson. 

Students could prove their residency 
by showing their utility bills. According 
to Dan Leistikow (COL ’98), a leader of 
Campaign Georgetown, no duly-regis- 
tered students were denied the opportu- 
nity to vote. 

Spencer said he has never seen a suc- 

cessful challenge in his seven or eight 
yearsat hisjob. Of yesterday's incidents, 
he added, Tiny all been standard 

By Apam B. NEEDLES 
Hoya Starr WRITER 
  

For weeks, while the Democratic 

party held the lead in the presidential 
election, Democrats talked of overtak- 
ing the majority leadership in the Sen- 
ate and in the House of Representa- 
tives. But as election results rolled in 
last night, it became increasingly ap- 
parent that Republicans would main- 
tain their majority. 

In the 104th Congress, Republicans 
held a 53-47 majority in the Senate, and 
a 236-198 majority in the House. 

Late in his campaign, President Bill 
Clinton (SFS ’68) dedicated significant 
portions of his time to supporting those 
campaigns run by Democrats vying for 
Senate and House seats, but despite these 
and other Democratic attempts, Repub- 
licans prevailed on election night in both 
houses. 

challenges and standard rejections.” 
D.C. Mayor Marion Barry, who made 

an appearance at the polling station dur- 
ing the afternoon, said of the challenges, 

“That’s crazy. That doesn’t make sense,” 
when he talked with Griffin. 

Byrd, who has been involved in con- 
troversy recently regarding what hasbeen 
termed “voter intimidation,” said she 
was not surprised by the unaccepted chal- 
lenges. “The Board of Elections has a 
history of allowing non-residentsto vote,” 
she said. 

Brian O’Connor (GSB 99) said he 
was the first student challenged in the 
morning and voted only after an hour of 
phone calls and paperwork. 

“Checking young people is student 
discrimination,” O’Connor said. “You 
don’t challenge people because students 
won’t vote for them. It pisses me off 

See VOTING, »r. 3 

Following yesterday’s elections, Re- 
publicans held onto their majority in the 
Senate, with a 54-45 lead as of 2:15 a.m. 
today. The only race still too close to call 
was in Oregon. 

Democrats gained six seats in the 
House of Representatives, but re- 

mained 28 seats shy of claiming a 
majority. 

They did maintain several victories, 
however, in the Senate, especially in 

some ofthe closest elections in the north- 
east. In Massachusetts, veteran Senator 
John Kerry (D) beat Gov. William Weld 
(R) by a margin of 52 percent to 45 

percent. 
Rob Hegblom (COL ’97), a member 

ofthe College Republicans and a Massa- 
chusetts resident, said he was not sur- 

prised Kerry had won because voters 
didn’t seem to have an overwhelming 
need to get rid of Weld. “Kerry is not as 
liberal as Weld tried to paint him, but 

  Sag 

Sean REDMOND/THE Hoya 
ANC commissioner Westy Byrd (right) discusses the validity of student 
registration with D.C. Mayor Marion Barry outside the polls yesterday. 

Republicans Maintain Control of Congress 
Weld isnotas conservative as Kerry tried 
to paint him,” Hegblom said. 

In another highly competitive race, 
Rep. Bob Torricelli (D) defeated Rep. 
Dick Zimmer (R) for the New Jersey 
Senate seat vacated by Bill Bradley (D), 
who is retiring. Last month, members of 
the Georgetown College Republicans 
traveled to New Jersey to volunteer on 
Zimmer’s campaign. 

However, their efforts proved in vain. 

“The Democrats won big in New Jer- 
sey with Torricelli’s victory,” said [zzy 
Klein (COL °99), treasurer of the Col- 
lege Democrats and New Jersey resi- 
dent. “I did some fund-raising for him 
and it’s great to see the work paying 
off.” 

In North Carolina, long-time Sena- 

tor Jesse Helms (R) was able to gain 

re-election, fending off a challenge 
from former Charlotte Mayor Harvey 
Gantt. 

ee 

The Georgetown College Democrats 
spent a weekend working on Gantt’s 
campaign last month and were disap- 
pointed about his loss. 
“Helms is the icon of everything that 

the Democrats dislike about the Repub- 
lican Party. It would have been nice for 
Helms to go down, but this is not what 
the voters there wanted,” said College 

Democrats President Mike Jacobs (COL 
’97). 

Matt Ebert (COL ’97), chair of the 
College Republicans, said, “This was a 
status quo election. Clinton has won, and 
the Republican party has kept its major- 
ity in Congress. The Republicans have 
done well in the South and have been 
able to hold on to incumbents and to 
traditional strongholds. The most disap- 
pointing races have been in the North- 
east.” 

Hoya Staff Writer Heather Burke con- 
tributed to this report. 
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Last night, Clinton became the first Democratic president to be re-elected since Franklin D. Roosevelt in 1936. 

CLINTON, From p.1 
must work to give ... every single 18- 
year-old in this country willing to work 
for it a college education,” Clinton said. 

“The biggest policy suggestion that 
Dole gave that scared me was his plan to 
cut the Department of Education. while 
Clinton proposed tax cuts for college 
tuition,” said Homer Carlisle (COL ’00). 
Carlisle explained that education and 
student loans were big issues for him, 
and that his disagreement with the Re- 
publican plan to cut student loans was a 
part of his decision to vote for Clinton. 

As votes came in all across the nation, 
the chance that the Republican party 
would maintain control of Congress was 
an issue in Clinton’s speech, as he 
planned for his next term. 

“It is time to put country ahead of 
party. The American people have been 
closely divided. Congress will be closely 
divided. Whatever happens, [the Ameri- 
can people] are sending us a message — 
work together,” Clinton said. “When we 
are divided, we defeat ourselves.” 

Clinton’s acceptance was introduced 
. by Gore, who may have had his first taste 
of the presidential spotlight last night. In 

. his introduction, Gore emphasized the 
achievements of the Clinton administra- 
tion. “By their fruits you ‘shall know 

them,” Gore said, quoting the Bible. 
“Under Bill Clinton, the U.S. isn’t just 
better off, it’s better.” 

. As he spoke on a range of issues, 
highlighting the environment, foreign 
policy and the importance of America’s 
youth, it was clear that the focus on Gore 
was the first step toward preparing him 
for a presidential race in 2000. Clinton 
worked to build up Gore’s role, thanking 
“the finest vice president this country has 

ever seen.” 
“Because of Al Gore, we have better 

and stronger relations with a democratic 
Russia,” Clinton said. “[He has] rein- 
vented government so it does more with 
less.” 

Gore also urged America’s young 
people to get involved in their own fu- 
tures. “Young people, this is your nation 
too. Your claim is as strong as those who 
are older.” Gore said. “Involve your- 
selves. Lend your voices and talents to 

this grand experiment in self-govern- 
ment.” 

Embracing Gore as he walked away 
from the podium, Clinton stepped back 
and let his planned festivities begin. His 
supporters watched fireworks and lis- 
tened to “Tomorrow” from the musical 
“Annie.” Clinton, the first Democrat 
elected to a second term since Franklin 
Delano Roosevelt, remained on stage, 

hugging his family and thanking ‘sup- 
porters. 

The mood at the Republican head- 
quarters in Washington, D.C. was less 
joyous last night. Speaking at the Re- 
naissance Hotel downtown shortly after 
11 p.m. — just after polls in California 
closed — a hoarse Dole concluded 96 
hours of last-minute, nationwide cam- 
paigning by thanking both his supporters 
and the people of America in a surpris- 
ingly upbeat speech. : 

“Thank you for all you’ve done. Be- 
cause of all your support, I am still the 
most optimistic man in America,” Dole 
said. “[Now] I’m going to sit back and 
watch for a few days and then stand up 
for what is right for America.” 

The crowd of Dole campaign workers 
and supporters gathered to hear his con- 
cession speech did not share their 

candidate’s view of the opponent. When 
Dole mentioned his conversation with 
Clinton earlier yesterday evening, the 

crowd booed loudly. “I’ve said repeat- 
edly that the president is my opponent, 
not my enemy,” Dole reminded them. 

Still, many Republicans remained bit- 
terabout Clinton’s victory. “What does it 
say about our nation that we would re- 
electadraft-dodging, womanizing crimi- 
nal to the White House?” asked Matt 

Logue (COL 98), the director of campus 
programs for the College Republicans. 
“The only light on the horizon is the 
Republican Congress, which will shine 
like a beacon of conservatism in this 
indecisive nation.” 

In a speech at the College Democrats’ 
victory party at Winston’s, College 
Democrats President Mike Jacobs called 
the election a “sweeping vindication for 
the Democratic Party.” 

“1996 is the year that the Democrats 
proved the assertions of Republicans in 
1994 wrong,” Jacobs said. “How sweet 
it is to watch a Democratic president 
from our own institution win the White 
House again — not only win, but in a 
landslide.” 

Clinton’s victory, according to some, 
was the result of his focus on issues that 
mattered to students. This election — 
which is also the 25th anniversary of the 
26th Amendment that lowered the voting 
age to 18 — marked an increase in focus 
on the youth vote. While Dole’s focus on 
Medicare and taxes failed to resonate with 
young voters, the attention Clinton paid to 
issues like education and the environment 
swayed some students to his side. 

Staff Writer Heather Burke contrib- 
uted to this report. 
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YOUR FUTURE Is Now 

Freddie Mac's Corporate Finance Division 

invites interested and qualified seniors 

to a special presentation 

highlighting career opportunities 

in investment management, portfolio analysis, 

quantitative modeling and risk management. 

Wednesday, November 13, 1996 

6:30 - 8:30 pm 

Georgetown University Conference Center 

Leavey Ballroom 

What are you waiting for? 

On-campus interviews will be conducted 

early in 1997 for candidates 

with a Bachelor's degree, strong quantitative skills, 

a superior academic record 

and an interest in financial markets.   
SETTING 
THE STANDARD 
FOR SUCCESS 

Freddie Mac, a secondary market 

leader with a $150 billion investment 

portfolio, has helped to build 

the most liquid and efficient 

housing-finance system in the world. 

Linking Wall Street with Main Street, 

we provide a continuous and affordable 

source of credit to potential homebuyers. 

In doing so, we have helped one in six 

homebuyers realize their dream 

of owning a home. 

  

Washington's 
_ Premier 

: Tanning Club 

HOURS: Mon-Fri 10am-9pme Sat-Sun 10am-7pm > 

GEORGETOWN + 202-333-6601 
3210 GRACE ST. NW, WASHINGTON, D.C. BEHIND GEORGETOWN PARK MALL 

NORTHWEST, DC » 202-363-2401 BETHESDA - 301-652-5825 
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Now that The Princeton Review 

and Hyperlearning have joined 

forces, you can put your MCAT 

worries to rest. We’ ve teamed 

up to offer you the finest, most 

comprehensive MCAT 

preparation available. By combining 

Hyperlearning’s science-intensive approach   with The Princeton Review’s personal, 

result-oriented approach we’ve created 

the ultimate MCAT prescription. 

Superior science and verbal reviews 

15 individual full-length practice exams 

Revolutionary test-taking strategies 

Flexible course scheduling 

Classes start soon, so be sure to call 

TEST CRO ills 

(800) 2-REVIEW » www.review.com 
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Evans Re-elected to City Council 
By CHris KRAMME 
Hoya Starr WRITER 
  

With a school system in shambles, ineffective and 

underfunded city services and a tightfisted federally- 
appointed control board looking over the District’s 
finances, Washington voters filled 10 slots on the city 
council, with Ward 2 voters carrying incumbent 
councilmember Jack Evans (D) to a landslide victory. 

Evans captured 79 percent of the Ward 2 ballots with 
15,276 votes, easily defeating challenger Roger Moffat 
(R), who came away with only a 21 percent share with 
4,026 votes. 

Two at-large Council seats were on the ballot as well. 
Incumbent Ward 6 Councilmember Harold Brazil (D) 
won 43 percent of the vote and Carol Schwartz (R) 
received 29 percent, taking the seats as the top two vote- 
getters. 

The financial state of the District seemed to dominate 
this year’s council elections. With potholed streets and 
boarded-up schools, voters were looking for solutions. 

“The issues that came across most importantly were 
about the basic services the city provides,” Evans said, 
adding that basic public services had been the focus of 
his past five years on the council. He emphasized public 
safety as a key issue as well. “People don’t feel safe in 
the city anymore,” he said. 

“Whether it’s prostitution on Logan Circle, homi- 
cide elsewhere in the ward, or car theft ... every neigh- 
borhood has its own problems with crime,” said John 
Ralls, Evans’ campaign manager. 

Moffat said he was not surprised at the results of the 
Ward 2 election, given that his campaign spent just 
over $5,000, as compared to Evans, who spent $100,000, 

according to Moffat. “[I] ran a constructive campaign 
[and] offered positive solutions,” Moffat said. 

“I’m not pleased with [Evans’] term,” he said, “I 

Fogarty Wins in ANC Race i 
Fogarty also noted that Jost, the in- 

wanted to let him know that the people totally disap- 
prove of him.” He said one of Evans’ weaknesses was 
that, “he votes with the majority and does things which 
are adverse to Ward 2 citizens.” Moffat also added that 
if Evans ran for mayor, his record would be better 
exposed by a better-financed contender. 

Moffat said he would continue to work on issues 
within the community and with the Advisory Neigh- 
borhood Commissions in the future. 

Dan Leistikow (COL ’98), co-chair of Campaign 
Georgetown, expressed concern at Evans’ re-election. 
“I don’t think Jack Evans has been very pro-university 
at all. Up to this point, partially because of the lack of 
student activism in the political process, he has been 
able to get away without really addressing student 
concerns,” he said. 

Leistikow said he thought the recently-enacted park- 
ing legislation, which requires students to register their 
cars in the district and pay a 6 percent tax on the value 
of their car, would continue to be an issue in the next 

council term. “I think the parking bill is going to 
continue to be an issue, particularly for students and the 

university,” he said, adding that he believed it to be the 
No. 1 issue between District universities and the city 
council. 

Ralls agreed that parking issues would continue to 
be discussed during Evans’ next term. “Everyone can 
agree parking is a problem,” he said. 

Evans said, though, that the reciprocity parking issue 
would not come up. “No, that’s (over) with,” he said. 

Moffat said he did not support the parking legisla- 
tion. “It’s singling out [Georgetown students],” he 
said. He suggested that the university build parking 
garages to help alleviate the problem. 

Ralls also said the proposed zoning overlay, which 
would allow a maximum of three non-related residents 
ina house, could possibly come before the council in the 

Page 3 

  
# COURTESY OF JACK EVANS 

City Councilman. Jack Evans cruised to an easy 
victory yesterday, winning 79 percent of the vote. 

next two years. He said the proposal was undergoing 
administrative review and noted that the process could 
take a while, “given District government.” 

Evans said he supported the overlay proposal, but 
said it would probably come before the zoning commis- 
sion and not the council. “Many of the houses in the 
Burleith area [where the overlay would go into effect] 
are made to house only three people.” He added that 
landlords had not voluntarily limited occupancy and 
that it was dangerous and had a negative impact on the 
community. 

   
    

From ANC, ». | 

Fogarty’s campaign supporters said 
they were pleased with the results of the 
election. 

“We could not be more thrilled [about 
Fogarty’s victory]. The more than two- 
to-one margin of votes James won shows 
all the support he got,” said Chad Griffin 
(SFS ’97), Fogarty’s campaign manager. 

Fogarty said he is excited about his 
victory and about serving his constitu- 
ents. “I want to be accessible to the 
people and their needs,” he said. “Our 

goal is to bring people together.” 
He said the first thing he plans to do as 

ANC Commissioner is “get together with 
neighbors and set up a committee to 
work onthe issues facing [district] 2E05.” 

    IY
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S hakespeare: Text and Performance 

DeMontfort University, Leicester, England 

opponents John Reilly, who had 126 

cumbent, was very cooperative during 
the campaign season. “Josthas been very 
cordial throughout this whole campaign 
process,” he said. 

Jost was not available for comment 
last night after the election results had 
been announced. 

After the results were announced, sev- 
eral ANC Commissioners said they were 
more than willing to work with Fogarty 
on the commission. 

“I think that it’s good news [that 
Fogarty won] and that the students 
worked very hard in their campaigns. 
Now thatthey’ve proved themselves able 
candidates, they have to prove them- 
selves able performers,” said ANC Com- 
missioner Jonda McFarlane, who was 

re-elected yesterday. McFarlane won dis- 
trict 2E06 with 205 votes, out-pacing 

votes, and Frank Lacey who finished 
with 41 votes. 

ANC Commissioner Judith 
Dollenmayer said, “[Fogarty] is a great 
representative for people outside of Geor- 
getown. | told him [before the election] 
that I looked forward to working with 
him if he won.” Dollenmayer, who ran 
unopposed, won with 483 votes. 

Noting the professionalism of both 
campaigns, University President Leo J. 
O’Donovan, SJ, told all of those in atten- 
dance at a campaign party at Bulldog 
Alley that he wanted to express “how 
proud I am of my students.” 

District 2E02 was won decisively by 
Frances Goldstein, who was uncontested, 
with 552 votes, while Cynthia M. An- 
thony won district 2EQ7 with 588 votes. 

Incumbent Craig Davitian edged Hope 
Breiding by a narrow margin of 31 votes 
in the 2E08 race. . 

From VOTING, bp. | 

because so much was done before to 
intimidate students beforehand. We’re 
smarter than [Byrd’s] tactics.” 

Ali Carter (COL 97), a poll watcher 
for Fogarty’s campaign, said students 
residing indistricts2E01,2E02 and 2E06 
were not contested. “They re saying that 
[through the challenging] they’re trying 
to ensure a fair election, but they’re only 
challenging student voters [in districts 
where] theyre facing a challenge from a 
student candidate,” Carter said. ‘I don’t 
see how that’s a fair election at all.” 

From the producers of “MUCH ADO ABOUT NOTHING” 

and “THE MADNESS OF KING GEORGE” 

  

ELLEN GSTALDER/THE HovA 

A poll watcher challenges Shannon Andros’s (COL'99) ballot yesterday. 

Students Challenged at Polls 
Steven Bloch, a local resident who 

campaigned for Scolaro, called George- 
town students who voted inthe election 
political instruments for the university. 
“You’re working for Georgetown Uni- 
versity whether you know it or not,” he 
said. 

Fred Fleming, a poll watcher for 
Scolaro, said he was “infuriated” that the 

university was driving students. “If stu- 
dents think it’s that important to vote, 
they can walk.” 

However, Dennis Ray, a community 
resident disagreed with these views. 
“They’re mad because someone had a 
better idea. If Burleith were more orga- 
nized they would have volunteered driv- 
ing the elderly out ... people would have 
thought that fantastic.” 

Hoya Staff Writers Jeff DeMartino 

Summer Program 

July 8 - August 1, 1997 

and Adam Needles contributed to this 
report. CREE 
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President’s Reelection is a C tive Vict Tune In — resiaent’'s neeiection 1S a conservative vic ory ol ° 
. . ’ . . . . Despite Clinton's Win, Nation Reaffirms Rightward Shift Don’t Drop Out 

3 admitted that he had raised taxes too American public voted for a conserva- tive “freshman class” enjoyed wide- The march towards tax reform, a 
Neil Bradley high. As Speaker of the House Newt tive. spread victory. This is particularly im- balanced budget, campaign finance Jeff Bale 

OR WEEKS NOW, PUNDITS AND poLL- Gingrich (R-Ga.) quipped on Monday, Critics of this theory wonder why pressive given that the AFL-CIO spent reform and a smaller, more efficient 7 15 OFTEN, WRITTEN: IN. THE PAGES, OF 
= sters have predicted the outcome of ~~ Clinton/Gore ’96 is nothing more than ~~ America failed to elect the true conser- an unprecedented $35 million to defeat government will continue in the Re- THe Hova that Georgetown is a mi- . 

the 1996 elections. While some of the Republican message carried by vative, Bob Dole. The answer is self- those conservative freshmen. The AFL- publican Congress. The “bridge to MN crocosm of society as a whole, and them are busy eating their words. others Democratic messengers. evident. Given the choice between two CIO’s plan backfired. The people have the 21st century,” as Clinton likes to in no other aspect is this more true than a B 
are hitting the airwaves attempting to And while many Americans seemed seemingly conservative candidates — rejected its liberal ideology. They were refer to it, is built with conservatism. n therepresentation of mainstream poli- St explain what all the returns mean. tohaveboughtinto Clinton’s masquer- one an elderly, soft-spoken man with a : I have no doubt that the builders of Hes on campus, Sars , 

Whether you believe yesterday’s re- ade, those of us who remember his first disorganized campaign, and one a In contrast {o his this bridge will increasingly be more ; Seeing no real choice in the 96 elec- G turns are the result of the electorate’s two years in office have good reasonto younger, charismatic president with a : conservative and, yes, more Republi- tions between the two candidates, and 2 
desire for split government or their satis- be skeptical. Has the man who wanted top-flight campaign — who would you first wo years in of- can. certainly no real debate around issues ° 
faction with the status quo. one thing gays in the military and the man who choose? In fact. after reading the Inter- 3 ) As the numbers begin to tighten that affect our lives in a concrete way, : seems clear: Election '96 was yetanother tried to create the largest bureaucracy national Socialist Organization’s fliers fice, Clinton S$ S€C- tonight, it will obviously be Wednes- the majority of working Americans com : mandate for conservatism. in American history really reformed? in Red Square, | began to wonder why h day morning before we know all the pletely tuned these elections out—Iliter- hs 

President Clinton was re-elected only Th “b id h I wasn’t voting for Clinton. ond wo ave been results. But the national mandate is ally. Some 25 percent fewer people | 
because he adopted a conservative e rl ge to the Perhaps more impressive than k d b clear. The American people demand watched the debates this year on TV as ‘ 
agenda. He was able to escape the count- 3 ] ’ { ’» ~ Clinton’s move to the right is the resil- marke y a move... and want a conservative government. compared with 1992, and most politicos i 
less charges against him and his admin- Sl cen ury, AS  ienceof the Republican Congress. For t th 2 ht It is the Republicans that, in the long predicted a record-low turnout at the P 
istration because he managed to con- Clinton likes to re- the first time in 68 years, the American 0 e rig . term, will deliver on this demand. polls. aay : 
vince the American public that he was people have returned a Republican ma- pot swayed by the politics of fear. The This reality is mirrored, to scale, on ih 
not the one thing they did not want in fer to it IS built with jority to Congress. The conservative people are impressed with the accom- a campus. There has been no real political 0 
office — a liberal. 2 message, the message of the Republi- plishments of this Congress and they Neil Bradley (COL *98) is the Vice debate about either candidate. The Col- 

In contrast to his first two years in conservatism. can Party, was reaffirmed. have commissioned the Republicansto ~~ Chair of the Georgetown University lege Republicans have chosen, instead. 0 
office, Clinton’s second two have been It appears that the Senate Republi- finishthejob they started two yearsago. College Republicans. to deface other organizations’ fliers with ‘ d 
marked not by a move to the center, but a Probably not, as Jesse Jackson points cans will add to their number. This Dole/Kemp bumper stickers, while the 
move to the right. He signed welfare out. Clinton’s next four years will cer- Senate will serve as apermanent check College Democrats have used bureau- : 
reform, immigration,reform, and the De- - tainly be more liberal than his last two. on the liberal movements of the Presi- cratic rules ofthe administration to evade y fense of Marriage Act, declared that the ~The course of the next four years does dent. political debate about Clinton. F 
eraof big government was overandeven not, however, change the fact that the Even the members of the conserva- Most telling of all, however, was the ! 

supposed Clinton/Gore rally last Friday ® £ 
( ) ® ® in Red Square. Students, siding with the : 

ro S SIN the Brid Cc 1 0 ether sentiment of most Americans, know they 
g g g have no real reason to ‘rally’ for cur- 

; : . : fews, uniforms, V-chips, and whatever ( 
- Partisans Must Unite with Clinton to Face Future Challenges else passes for Clinton's campaign. So | 

they stayed away from Red Square. The ; 
almost as much as he mentions Al Gore. dren isn’t the only thing that President College Democrats’ response to such 

Jeff] aynes The idea has merit, though, and it is Clinton is a protect our future indifference—dancing to the Macarena a 4 n 
ELL, IT’S FINALLY OVER. ELEC- across this proverbial bridge that he — he is also going to make sure that and Neil Diamond with some sticks— yi 

W: Day has passed us by. must lead us if we are to survive as a they have a clean environment to live guarantees only more rejection of poli- d 
What do we do now? Thou- people. Our transition into the coming in. He has already fought, on many tics as usual. T 

sands of newly unemployed campaign century is very much like a bridge. It , occasions, to clean up nuclear waste The problem, however, is that many ne 
strategists all over the United States are myst be strong and sure, to keep us from areas and toxic dumps. He has fought people at Georgetown—especially 
asking themselves this very question. falling into economic or social depres- to preserve our national treasures, ‘progressives’ —observe this disaffec- @ \ g 
Yesterday another man completed what claiming our nation’s wilderness so tion with the political status quo and 4 th he been : career for jim hidii The C on g résSS AS. dA that our children and grandchildren decry the apathy of students in general | h: 
Jefferson Clinton (SFS *68) has run his will someday be able to see it. He has about the world they live in. ag campaign. Since he was a eso whole aie should FEC: omed ph protect the Clean Air This is a devastating mistake. In my Ee ve 
ere at Georgetown, Clinton has been > and Water acts from a Congress that two and a half years at Georgetown, I Vi 

ng for piles. ne amazing, and 0g nize th at what th e€ tried to abolish them. He 5 proven have seen and been part of passionate, very telling result of these campaigns is that he will work hard to keep the committed, and indeed highly political cz 
that he Son Tos ofthe si the Contry really wants future green, and in the next ili expressions on campus such as the a Y ul 
race was for Freshman Class President, 7 -fe- he will continue that positive trend. ‘speak out’ against Proposition 187 in m Governor of Arkansas or President of 15.4 5 Democrat Re Unfortunately for DE hn the fall of ’94; the 120 plus who filled in the United States, Clinton won the hearts publican. 22 his coattails weren’t quite long enough — Red Square to rally against violence fi of enough people to put him in office. for the Democrats to take back Capitol against women last fall; the angry stu- to Over nearly 30 years, that’s a lot of sion, and it must be wide enough foran Hill. The “For Sale” sign raised by Rep. Jeremy RotH/Tiiz Hova dents who filled an ICC room last fall 
people! He won this race, too. But this entire nation to move across. . ~~ PatSchroeder(D-Co.)remains. TheRe- work together to discuss and decide out are in control of our own destiny. upon hearing of a racial hate crime; the RY one, as we were told so many times President Clinton, election victory in publicans, however, now see that there future. We must work with, not against President Clinton will provide his 300 plus who filled the Leavey lounge @ 8 se during the campaign, was different. hand, has his work cut out for him. is a public outcry for centrism and mod- President Clinton as hebuildshis “bridge leadership to help us get there, but we last spring demanding that the univer- cf This election is a turning point in our Throughout his presidency andthecam- eration. The Congressasawhole,Demo- to the 21st century.” are the ones who will have to work. sity hire more minority faculty and re- 
nation’s history. Yesterday many people  paign, he has shown his ability to work  crats and Republicans alike, should rec- President Clinton didn’t say that he The truth is, we are all in this cruit a more diverse student body; the 
in our nation made their voices heard hard for our future. During his first four ognize that what the countryreally wants would build it forus. Heasked ustohelp together. With God’s help, we will be scant week it took to get some 500 1 
and went to the polls to elect the first years, he began Americorps, a program isa “Democrat-Republican.” They want = able to build our nation up to the level names in support of Marriott workers’ oo 
president of the 21st century. The 21st that involves people in service, but also John Kennedy and Dwight Eisenhower We must wo rk wil th, on which it belongs. We have been efforts to win a union; among many 
century is to us now what space flight allows its members to get an education at the same time. | give these two ex- oa . working together for over 200 years, others. i Me § erga = 
was to the post-World War Il era. We  atthesametime. He foughttosave Head amples because each was very moderate not a gains t Presi- “but there is work that remains unfin- On campus, as in a broader society, ; ’ 
are far enough away to look at it with Start, school lunches, and the entire intheir political stance. Eisenhower was d ent ( lin ton as h e ished. You can see the need for ser- these kinds of politics—the politics of 
awe, yet weare closeenoughtoreachout Department of Education (something an old military man who despised war, ; viceall around you. Stand up for what ordinary people taking action to im- 
and try to grasp it. Our president, much Dole planned to abolish). He has al- and warned the country about the “mili- bui ld S h LS “brid ge {0 youbelievein, Democratand Repub- prove their lives and surroundings— 
like Kennedy in those heady days, will ready outlined a series of apportioned tary-industrial complex” — an idea so lican alike, so we can move this coun- have absolutely no bearing in the main- 
provide the main impetus for grasping tax cuts that will allow more families to liberal that the consummate leftist Gore [AE 2 1St cent ury. try into the future. Let us all support stream parties. It is, then, no wonder \ 
our nation’s goals. We are in a transi- send their children to college. He has vidal took the phrase as his motto. the President as he begins his second that so few people care who wins this Si 
tional moment in time, and our leader also vowed to connect every classroom Kennedy was a moderate as well, pro- him build it. He, along with the Demo- term, and someday we will all cross election, or how well the College Dems 
must carry us through. We must look to the Internet. Each of these programs 5osing both traditionally conservative cratic and Republican parties and mil- the bridge together. can dance. 
forward to the next century and make is paid for in full in his proposed budget (balanced budget) and traditional lib- lions of people nationwide are going to mg a The challenge for us at Georgetown is 
policy choices that will make America  (unlikein Dole’s proposed budged, with eral (the space program) legislation. build that bridge together. This work Jeff Jaynes (COL ’00) is a mem- to organize these passionate and com- | 
stronger. President Clinton has men- its 15 percent tax cut). Now, in their image, we must recognize force will give us the tools, but we must ~~ ber of the Georgetown University mitted political outbursts into consis- 
tioned the “Bridge to the 21st Century” Ensuring the education of our chil- the importance of moderation. We must take them and use them ourselves. We College Democrats. tent efforts that can actually bring about ’ L 3 

: real change. For example, racial and Je 
: sexual diversity at Georgetown is not ° o © =e , only not going to come through a vote 

Students m OCa O 1t1CS sms a { ce ext tep ; for a Democrat or through sensitivity 
] : workshops for students. it is only going 

: : lay and parking restrictions, which af- block of five thousand? What changes dent-resident relations as well as ference, imagine what we could do ou aga digs 
Jessica Vianes fect their lives on a daily basis. These could have been made then? fighting voter apathy on campus. as one unified voice. Many students fieht Nitin ord a S¢ Sora % 

W THAT THE MADNESS OF ELECTION Students were also troubled by their Granted, these one thousand stu- But what if instead of two cam- at Georgetown care about what has Now th a ry ATE Ge : 
N: is over, it is time to take a lack of adequate representationinlocal dents did an excellent job. Not only paigns, we organized six? What if been done, yet not enough have be- after the Hldsion of dem ocvatlc iy 

step back and appreciate what political bodies, because ANC com- did Campaign Georgetown register Georgetown students made such a come involved with the political averiout Tver Has oan paised tat 
happened yesterday. Students were able students to vote in the district, but difference in the Georgetown com- process. We did quite a job this next time. it 1s a aa 2 : 
to make a greater impact on D.C. poli- Many students ... Care they petitioned to put two qualified munity that students were able to year, but it is not over. Next time Sk Aso S0rge oun 
tics than ever before. Over 1,000 stu- student candidates on the ballot for have a strong and clear voice in D.C. around, if enough students can come it ® Sine or BS et ey 
dents were mobilized to bring local about what has been he Advisory Neighbor Commission. politics? together and make Georgetown a on oe on dh Rye hoy on 
politics to the forefront of political dis- d t t h James Fogarty and Rebecca Students also mobilized to fight cohesive political force, we can ni xe rp 2 ein CE euni- ~ [iy 

course at Georgetown. Beginning last one, yel not enoug Sinderbrand proved to the George- against Commissioner Byrd’s at- make an even more substantial dif- FEE ) en ana DY 
year, they orchestrated a massive stu- b ecome Invo ved with town neighborhood that students are tempts to prevent students from vot- ference. While we must applaud the ; ae i un Srey 2 

dent-initiated voter registration effort, LH genuinely concerned and are willing ing inthe District of Columbia. Many candidates and their staffs, it is time 1 0 > ere Epos ies to achieve 
headed by Campaign Georgetown. They the po ] itica / proces '§.  towork withresidents in order to take Georgetown students were enraged to look towards the future. It is im- tt 5 changes, with a rejection of poli- 
began the registration drive in order to : collective ownership of our commu- with the misleading information that ~~ perative that students work together ticking as usual, and with a sound dedi- 
give students their right to vote in the |, missioners, suchas Westy Byrd, didnot nity. Both candidates illustrated that Byrd distributed and stood up for in greater numbers to fight voter cation to independent organization, we cif 
community where they live, and no take the welfare of the students into students have the capability and pa- their Constitutional rights by voting apathy and ensure that Georgetown can transform the 1Ssues that boil Just Cl 
longer remain voiceless. These thou- question. tience to come up with thoughtful and in record numbers on Nov. 5. students have a vested stake in their beneath the surface of this campus, give 
sand students took it upon themselves But what if these efforts could have practical solutions to local neighbor- However, this past election day community. them expression and organize to win. 
to become active in local politics be- been magnified? What if, instead of hood problems. The ANC campaigns was only the beginning. If 1,000 stu- ae 
cause they were concerned with pend- one thousand students, students uni- were staffed by devoted volunteers dents can effectively work with the Jessica Vianes (COL ’99) is a Jeff Bale (GRD 97) is a member of 
ing legislation, such asthe zoningover- fied as a whole and became a voting = who were dedicated to improving stu- community to make a substantial dif- member of Campaign Georgetown. he International Socialist Organiza- 

ion. 
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Cam pus Opinion : What should be the first thing the Compiled by Sloane Starke | . . . 8 . ; | 

President does in office? and Annie Talarico 
Get some family values and mor- Go to the Golden. Dance the hula. 
als. ” Ramsey Tate, SFS *00 Cathy Perry, NUR *98 Andei Stites, FLL ’97 Neale Fisher, COL ’99 Ivan Barry, COL ’98 ] 

Sid 

Oo i 

Lower the drinking age to 18. 
He should send my family back to 

Carrie Driscoll, SFS ’00 Give more Pell grants to athletes. Italy. 4 
Alyssa Saelens, SFS ’00 Jeff Breay, COL *98 Vittorio Pulice, COL °98 UBL 
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Wednesday, November 6, 1996 

By Jessi EDWARDS 
SpectaL 70 THE Hoya 

As Maureen “Mo” Farrell (SFS *97), 

Georgetown University Student Asso- 

ciation representative, introduced her- 

self on the phone in her helpful and 

excited voice, the noise inthe background 

revealed that the Clinton/Gore campaign 

office was thoroughly hectic. 

Phones rang incessantly at the office, 

and there never seemed to be enough 

people to answer them, Farrell said. The 

campaign workers bustled about solving 

the problems of the moment only to find 

that the minute they conquered one, an- 

other would surface. Although they were 

certain all of their hard work would pay 

off, they impatiently awaited election 

day, she said. 
Working in D.C. as a full-time paid 

intern for the Clinton/Gore campaign 

this semester was a difficult choice for 

Farrell. A part of her wanted her senior 

| Preparing the Way 

For the President 
was sent to prevent and correct any pos- 

sible disasters that could occur during an 
important performance. 

Farrell was supposed to be on the 
traveling advance team this fall, mean- 

ing that she would be on the road prepar- 
ing venues for the arrival of the first lady. 
Yet, this past August the campaign of- 
fered her a job to stay in D.C. and coor- 
dinate Hillary Clinton’s advance team. 
Farrell said she was pleased with this 
since she was able to stay in D.C., attend 

her tutorial class and participate in 
GUSA. 

“[The job] is fun, and it is definitely 
interesting to see the result of the work I 
do on television. It is neat to know that 
when [ see a banner behind [Hillary] 
Clinton, I sent it there,” Farrell said. 

“People have said that the Clinton/ 
Gore advance team is the best in history, 

and it is really exciting to be part of such 
a great advance team,” Farrell said. 

A day in Farrell’s life at the Clinton/ 

  

“People have said that the Clinton/Gore 

advance team is the best in history, and it 

is really exciting to be part [of it]. ” 
  

year to be full of fun and relaxation. “I 
definitely missed a lot of nights at the 
Tombs, but I hope to make up for that 
next semester,” Farrell said. 

Besides missing out on the fun and 
games of senior year, she said she knew 
that taking only three class hours might 
have taken away her vote on GUSA. 

Fortunately for Farrell, her status as a 
voting member of GUSA was not re- 
voked. 

She began an unpaid internship for the 
campaign this past summer in the sched- 
uling and advance office. Her job then 
mainly consisted of assigning and send- 
ing people to places before the president, 
first lady, vice-president or his wife was 

to go there. 
Her main responsibility on the ad- 

vance team was to arrive beforehand and 
set things up: put up banners, set up 
chairs and decorate. The advance team 

Gore headquarters consisted of a morn- 
ing staff meeting and problem-solving. 
Inthe meeting, Farrell and her colleagues 
met to go over the goals for the week. 
Then she responded to the calls she re- 
ceived. In addition, she sent advance 

teams to upcoming events and handled 
their budgets. She also made sure they 
had all the equipment they needed. 

Often a number of problems arose 
unexpectedly. For example, after she fi- 
nally worked out the budgets of the ad- 
vance team, the White House called and 

canceled them. Then someone called who 
said he didn’t receive the signs for the 
upcoming event. Farrell was responsible 
for tracking down the missing signs. 
Another person called telling herhedidn’t 
receive his paycheck. Farrell told him he 
had to remain patient because the presi- 
dent didn’t have his signs and the White 
House had just cancelled the budget: 

THE F EATU R ESu. 

As a full-time paid intern, Farrell was at 
the beck and call of anyone at the cam- 
paign who needed her. “I’ve been at par- 
ties when my beeper goes off and I have to 
leave to go fix a budget,” she said. 

Although Farrell was paid for only 40 
hours of work per week, she often stayed in 
the office for up to 70 hours. “I was hired 
forthejob because... the people who hired 
me had seen how I worked under pres- 
sure,” she said. Being in the right place at 

  

INTERESTED IN GOING 
TO LAW SCHOOL? 

ANDY CORNBLATT 
ASSISTANT DEAN FOR ADMISSIONS AT 

—
—
—
 

GEORGETOWN UNIVERSITY 
LAW CENTER 

WILL BE CONDUCTING AN INFORMATION 
SESSION FOR PROSPECTIVE | 
LAW SCHOOL STUDENTS ON | 

  

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 1996 
AT 

4:30 PM 

IN THE MBNA CAREER EDUCATION CENTER     AT THE LEAVEY CENTER 

  
ELLEN GSTALDER/THE HOYA 

Maureen “Mo” Farrell (SFS'97), formerly a paid full-time intern at Clinton/Gore 
96, was responsible for sending out the posters and campaign paraphernalia for 
the advance teams of the president, first lady, vice-president and his wife. 

the right time helped, she added. 
Other qualities that campaign directors 

look for in potential employees are flex- 
ibility, willingness to put in the extrahours 
and the ability to work well under pres- 
sure, Farrell said. She considers herself 
lucky to have gotten the job, and though it 
has been stressful, she said she believes 

the hard work will pay off. The connec- 
tions shehas made and the jobs shemay be 
able to get after college will make it well . 
worth it, she added. 

Farrell said she does not know what she 
will be doing after graduation. Graduate 
school will not come right away. “Work- 
ing for a few years before graduate school 
might be best. Then I can get some expe- 
rience and be sure that | know what I want, . 

to go to school for,” she said. 
Although she is hesitant about a career 

in politics, Farrell said it may be apossibil- 
ity. She said she has given a lot of thought 
to becoming a professor. : 

“Hopefully I can get a political job 
sometime. I really love politics. I love to 
study it,” Farrell said. 

Farrell said she would never want to run 
for office. “If worked on a campaign my 
entire lifethen I wouldn’treally havealife. 
... [As a professor] I could work with 

politics and still have a life,” Farrell said. 

Classifieds 

EMPLOYMENT | 

II DARE YOU TO FIND A BETTER 
PART TIME JOB. $10/hr guaranteed + 
bonuses. Need outgoing students with 
clear speaking voices for sales posi- 
tions. Call Dan 342-0400. 
  

TEACH ENGLISH IN TAIWAN. The 
American Language Center is now hir- 
ing for fall and winter openings. 1-2 year 
commitment. Will train. For application 
and brochure, call Lauren Frazer 201- 
822-3251. - 
  

WATERGATE PENTHOUSE-FREE 
BOARD. Resident of luxurious apart- 
ment seeks part-time babysitter for 5- 
yr-old girl, attending school 9 to 4 Mon- 
day -Friday, for occasional evening and 
occasional week-end babysitting. 
Driver's license and previous experi- 
ence a plus; strong references a must. 

Ideal opportunity for qualified individual 

with flexible schedule. Call 202-338- 
4161. 
  

PART-TIME ASSISTANTS WANTED: 
Local childrens’ book publisher is look- 
ing for one or more part-time assistants 
to help run our office in Alexandria. 
Typing, computer, some sales and ac- 
counting skills preferred. Must be good 
on phone, must have own transporta- 
tion. Duties include preparing orders 
and boxing and delivering books. Hours 
of work: 10 to 3, Wednesdays, Thurs- 

days, Fridays and occasional week- 
ends. $12/hour. Call Vacation Spot 
Publishing, 703-684-8142, or mail cover 

letter and resume to P.O. Box 17011, 
Alexandria, VA, 22302. 

  

FOR RENT | 

FOR RENT in Glover Park. Two-bed- 
room, unfurnished basement 
appartment with kitchen, bathroom, 
washer/dryer, air conditioning, off-street 
parking. Available 1 November. 2436 
39th Place. $650 per month. Call David 
Colvin (202) 965-6426.       
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Clinton’s GU Years 

Remembered 
CLINTON, rroM P. 6 

be a Jesuit,” Hentz recalled. 
Ibrahim Oweiss, an associate profes- 

sor of economics, remembers an incident 

one one snowy day which gave him in- 
sight into Clinton’s character. 

“When he was running for election 
his senior year, he was campaigning 
rigorously on campus. I remember that 
there a number of students there and he 
fell in the snow, and the whole thing 
turned from an election campaign into a 
snow fight,” he said. 

Life at Georgetown in the 60s was 
different from today since the East Cam- 
pus consisted of the School of Foreign 
Service, the Institute of Languages and 
Linguistics and the Business School 
which had their own student council 
separate from the College. 

With the position of president of the 
freshman class came the responsibilties 
of organizing the parade for homecom- 
ing and working on the construction of 
the float. Clinton’s responsibilities also 
included the planning of the Winterfest 
Dance, the organization of the spring 
picnic and social events with other 
schools. 

Many of the characteristics which de- 
fine Clinton as a politician now — his 
desire to empathize with people and his 
ability to appeal to many different people 
— were apparent even in college. 

“You always knew he was running for 
something. On one hand he was like the 
rest ofus but on the other hand he was very 
different. He fitin with any group and tried 
to get to know everyone. He would sit 
outside 1789 with the motorcycle guys 
and then go and hang out with the student 
council officers,” Dormant said. 

The following words were written by 
Bill Clinton in the 1965 yearbook, the 

Protocol, summing up the Class of 1968s 

freshman experience. 
“Before we knew it, the year had passed 

and the Class of ’68 was a veteran of 
Georgetown life. Asagroupithad grown 
together by sharing an unforgettable 
school year. Individually, members of 
the class faced some big problems. There 
was sadness mixed with gaiety; disillu- 
sionment to go with success. It seems 
this is a part of growing up. But as a part 
of Georgetown society, the class made 
good progress and laid strong founda- 
tions forthe years ahead,” Clinton wrote. 

Not only did Clinton succeed in lead- 
ing the freshman class, he made honors 

his freshman year with a grade point 

average of 3.57. : 

Two-Time Champion 
As Clinton moved into room 505 in 

Harbin Hall sophomore year, the class 

  

Harbin Hall sophomore year, the class 
elections were not far off. The students 
continued to put their faith in Clinton by 
re-electing him as class president of the 
East Campus. 

That year Clinton’s responsibilities 
proved to be more demanding. In De- 
cember of ’66, he petitioned for the im- 
provement of the food service. Clinton 
and his fellow student council members 
were able to get the Harding-Williams 
Co., which operated the food service, to 
lower its prices of milk, ice cream, salad 
and sandwiches. 

Yet, he said these concessions were 

only the “first step” and emphasized the 
need for additional improvements. 
Clinton also introduced a resolution to 
obtain lower laundry prices and better 
service from the Georgetown Shop. 

The East Campus Student Council, of 
which Clinton was the Class of 68 presi- 
dent, examined whether the new repre- 
sentatives. who would be working closely 
with the deans and reporting to the peri- 
odically to the Council, should be se- 
niors, or should be chosen from the junior 
and sophomore ranks as well. Clinton 
spoke up and urged that the positions be 
open to sophomore and juniorsin order to 
ensure broader input. 

Clinton’s sophomore year on the stu- 
dent council would be the last time he 
served in student government. He con- 
tinued to be active in extracurricular ac- 
tivities and other Georgetown social ac- 
tivities. 

Clinton was known for his enthusi- 
asm in pursuing activities. Irene Shaw, 
who was a student at Trinity College 
while Clinton was at Georgetown, re- 
members organizing a school picnic with 
him. “He was so enthusiastic about 
everything he did. You felt that when he 
was talking to you he was really inter- 
ested in what you were saying,” Shaw 
said. 

After receiving his bachelor degree 
from Georgetown, Clinton studied at 
Oxford University in Englandasa Rhodes 
Scholar. But Clinton would leave him- 
self imprinted on the minds of many of 
his classmates, who remembered him 
when they saw him in the headlines as 
governor and then president. 

“I knew that Bill Clinton was going to 
go really far in life. Years later when | 
read the newspaper that William Clinton 
was elected governor of Arkansas | knew 
it had to be the same person,” Shaw said. 

Oweiss says that the man has not 
changed much since then. “He is a very 

warm person and he kept in touch even 
after he became president... He is com- 
passionate to people and to acquaintan- 
ces that he has had all of his life,” he said. 

The Campaign Wonder Kid 

CHORBA, rroM P. 6 

At9a.m., when volunteers started flood- 
ing in, Chorba transformed into the office 

troubleshooter. He was called to do any- 
thing from finding the extra keys for some- 
one locked out of their office to handling a 
problem witha volunteer. At5p.m.,Chorba 
returned to his desk to do what he called 
“the stuff they pay me for.” 

Rarely leaving the office before eight in 
the evening, Chorba said he spent at least 
13 hoursaday, seven daysa week, at work. 
There were no weekends off for Dole cam- 
paign staff members. 

However, Chorba underscored that con- 

ditions were pretty cushy two weeks ago 
compared to earlier in the campaign. “We, 
unlike the Clinton campaign, had a pri- 
mary fight.” From February 1995 to Au- 
gust of 1996 primary elections limited the 
campaign to spending only $37 million. 

Resources weretaxed and tremendously 
understaffed early on in the campaign. 
Chorba recalled working until 11 p.m. or 
12 a.m. Asthereplenished budget allowed 
“stacks of people” to join the Dole team 
after the convention, Chorba frequently 
worked until 3 a.m. logging new employ- 
ees onto his database. 

Asked whether or not he feels his late- 
nights have been worthwhile, Chorba em- 
phaticallynodded hishead. Herejected the 
ideathat political campaign work isacrap- 
shoot. Citing all the people he has been 
able to interact with, Chorba mentioned 

having filled in for the assistant of Scott 
Reed, the 36-year-old director of the Dole 
Campaign. Reed, who played a major role 
in the ’94 Republican takeover of Con- 
gress, reflects the youthfulness of the 

Dole campaign. Chorba estimated that 
the average age of the campaign staffers 
is 28. 

Chorba’s age clearly wouldn’t have 
held him back from obtaining a promi- 
nent position in the Dole White House. 
Yet, Chorba reiterated that he got in- 
volved in politics because of his respect 
for Dole, rather than political aspirations. 

“One of the most unattractive things is 
someone who since age two wanted to be 
President,” Chorba said. “Ambition is 
important but it shouldn’t be your only 
qualification,” he said. 

“In my opinion, the most characteristic 
thing of Clinton is that he has always 

Works Way to the Top 

wanted to be President.” Chorba said. 
One ofthe few negative aspects Chorba 

divulged about Bob Doleishedidn’tcome 
across as the man he really is to the voters. 
Displayed onthe wall in Chorba’s office at 
Dole/Kemp campaign headquarters 1s a 
quote by Thomas Paine: “The harder the 
conflict the more glorious the triumph.” 

Chorba said he draws on Paine’s inspira- 

tional words. 
No matter how relaxed and confident 

Chorba may profess to be. he 1s nonethe- 
less playing with high stakes. Kernodle 
said if there had been a Dole administra- 
tion, Chorba would have been assured a 
place in the Office of Personnel Manage- 
ment. 

However, Chorba doesn’t see himself 
immediately entering politics. Hoping to 
have a law degree by 2000, he is ambiva- 
lent about having a career in politics. “It’s 
the greatest honor I think to represent your 
fellow citizens and if a group of citizens 
would want me to do that, then I would 
look at it,” he said. 

Otherwise, Chorba is content to take 
life one 14 hour day at a time. At 22 years 
of age, his co-workers joked that he was 
the youngest director of personnel in presi- 
dential campaign history, he said. His 
boss, Nick Lieder, highlighted Chorba’s 
responsibility: “There are people who de- 
pend on Chris every single day of the 
campaign to make sure that they are in- 
sured, paid and supplied.” 

Lieder also has some valuable advice 
for other Georgetown students who might 
beinterested in getting politically involved. 
“Work hard, keep your mouth shut, listen, 
don’t walk into a situation with a chip on 
your shoulder,” he said. 

Lieder can recount stories of overly con- 
fident college graduates trying to talk him 
down. He emphasized adapting to a new 
environment. “You really have to fit in. 
Takealook at your surroundings and what 
itisthat you aretryingaccomplish,” Lieder 
said. 

“There is nothing wrong with confi- 
dence but over-confidence is so destruc- 
tive,” Lieder said. ’ 

A final quality Lieder seeks out in an 
intern is the ability to anticipate. This final 
attribute has clenched Lieder’s approval of 
Chorba. “Chris is excellent because he 
does go that extra step. He's invaluable,” 
Lieder said.
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Bill Clinton (SFS '68) stands with Andrea Poole (SFS '68) and Terry Modglin (SFS '68) on the Reiss staircase. The picture was taken in 1966 when Clinton served as president of the East Campus sophomore class; Modglin was vice-president: 
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Poole was secretary. It was the second term he had served as the Class of '68’s president. The following year, Modglin beat Clinton in the election for junior class president, getting 717 votes to Clinton's 570. It was Clinton's first political loss. 
  

The Making of a President at Georgetown 
By CHRISTINA WALLACE 
SpeciaL 10 THE Hoya 
  

As President Bill Clinton (SFS 68) 
basks in the glow of a second victory, his 
former professors and classmates can 

remember the gregarious born politician 
who lost his campaign for the East Cam- 
pus Student Council presidency by 147 
votes. 

Phillip Marineau (COL ’68) lived 
across from Clinton in Harbin during 
their sophomore year. His impressions of 
Clinton are still vivid. “[Clinton was] 
very smart, a charming guy, charismatic. 
He was a politician from the day he hit 
campus, telling everyone, ‘Hi, I’m Bill 
Clinton from Arkansas,” he said. 

Quoted in the Oct. 18, 1996 edition of 
Tue Hoya, Melinda Naumann-Bates (ILL 

’68) remembers her first encounter with 
the young, charismatic politician. “We 
have been friends since the first week of 
school. | was in a daze, and he knew 
everything already, so he walked up to 
me, stuck out his hand, and said, ‘Hi, I’m 

Bill Clinton. I’m running for freshman 
class president.” And we’ve been 

friends ever since.” Naumann-Bates 

said. ; 
Clinton had decided to take his junior 

year off from the student council in order 
to campaign for the coveted position of 
president of the body. However, his luck 
ran out at the polls when he lost to Terry 
Modglin (SFS ’68), vice-president of the 
junior class. After the results were tabu- 
lated Clinton gave his concession speech 
and wished his opponent luck for the 
upcoming year. 

After two successful campaigns for 
president of his class during his fresh- 
man and sophomore years, Clinton’s luck 
had finally run out. 

It was printed in THE Hoya on March 
16, 1967 that the failure of Clinton’s 
campaign may have been because of the 
endorsement of his opponent by the then- 
East Campus president Keven McKenna. 
Ithad been the firsttime in Georgetown’s 
history that the sitting president of the 
student council endorsed one canidate 
over the other. According to THE Hoya 
the endorsement seemed both surprising 
and unexplainable. 

With yesterday’s presidential win, 
Clinton is in a much better position than 
he was in 1968. 
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Chris Corba (SFS '96) sits in his office at the Dole/Kemp campaign. He 

served as Director of Personnel, working his way to the top from a former 

intern position. “It’s the people who come early and stay late who really make 

a name for themselves,” he said. 

Campaigning Since 
Day One 

It was the fall of 1964 when William 
J. Clinton (SFS ’68) and his fellow class- 

mates crossed the Key Bridge and saw 
the Healy tower in the distance. The 
freshman class was much like any other 
class of the time. 

The students ofthe Class of *68 cheered 
for the Hoyas at the homecoming game. 
They listened to Johnny Mathis on the 
radio and watched Sophia Loren, the 
movie heartthrob, at the movies. They 
danced the night away in the New South 
cafeteria at the major social event of the 
year, the Mardi Gras Dance. 

The freshmen bonded togetherto make 
the float for the annual homecoming pa- 
rade. They co-sponsored the Friday night 
“spirit rouser” with the sophomores and 
juniors. The Class of ’68 also watched 
while a few of their classmates diligently 
campaigned for student elections. 

It was not uncommon, when the stu- 

dents entered the Walsh building on the 
days leading up to election day, to get 
bombarded with fliers and handshakes 

Working Overtime in the World of Politics 

from the candidates. 
Yet unlike other freshman classes, one 

of the candidates who campaigned for 
the position of freshman class president 
would become a most famous 
Georgetown alum. 

“It was the fall of 1964 and William J. 
Clinton, a freshman from Hot Springs, 
Ark. was standing in the lobby of Walsh 
Hall shaking hands with fellow class- 
mates and rallying for support for Presi- 
dent of the East Campus freshman class,” 
recalled Maureen Dormant (ILL 68). 

All of the handshakes and introduc- 
tions paid off on Friday, Oct. 30, 1964, 
when Clinton was elected president of 
the East Campus freshman class. 

Clinton’s outgoing personality did not 
gooverlooked by histeachers. Otto Hentz, 
SJ, associate professor of theology, re- 
members having Clinton as a student in 
his “Introduction to Philosophy” class. 

“I noticed from the beginning that Bill 
was really interested in people. I invited 
him to join me for a burger and a beer. 
While we were talking I suggested that 
he consider becoming a Jesuit. He re- 
sponded, ‘Don’t | have to be Catholic to 

See CLINTON, r. 5 

   

  

As East Campus Student Council President of the Class of '68, William J. Clinton 

(SFS '68) greets incoming freshmen in Healy Circle during orientation . Clinton 

won the student council presidency his freshman and sophomore years, yetlost 

his senior year. Fellow classmate Maureen Dormant (SLL '68) said, “You always 
knew he was running for something. 

motorcycle guys and then go and hang out with the student council officers.” 
  

Dole Commends Chris Chorba, the ‘Georgetown Kid,’ for his Work at Dole/Kemp "96 

By TATIANA BONCOMPAGNI 
SpECIAL TO THE HOYA 

Less than a year has passed since 

graduation and Chris Chorba’s (SFS '96) 

roommates and friends jokingly call him 

the next Stephanopolous. 
Today, Chorba, former chair of the Se- 

nior Auction, has completed his position 

as Director of Personnel for the Dole cam- 

paign. 

John Kemodle, Director of Advanced 

Support at the Dole/Kemp campaign, said 

older staffers will tell you they have seen 

men twice Chorba’s age do the same job. 
In inter-office moral-building speeches, 
Bob Dole referred to him as “The 
Georgetown Kid.” 

But Chorba said he wasn’t working 80- 

hour work weeks for the prestige of being 

considered a political wonder kid. That 
would be too much in the tradition of 

another famous Georgetown grad with 

whom Chorba would rather not be linked. 

Even though faced with a disappointing 

loss, Chorba’s dedication to the candidate 

he considered the*‘Better Man” is evident. 
He deeply believes in Bob Dole. 

Chorba has been expressing his admi- 
ration for Dole ever since he wrote a view- 
point article during the fall semester of his 
sophomore year at Georgetown, “De- 

fending Dole, A Different Look at the 

Republican Leader,” in THE HovA . 

“After countless categorical condem- 
nations of Senate Minority Leader Robert 
J. Dole, it has become necessary to defend 
oneofourmostrespected public servants,” 
he wrote. 

Afterbeing goaded by his father, Chorba 
sent a copy of his article to the senator. A 
few weeks later, Dole arranged to meet 

with him. Soon after, in the spring, Chorba 
was asked to serve as an intern for Dole in 
the Republican leader’s office. 

Chorba attributes his advancement up 

the campaign administration ladder to his 
drive and determination. Still, Chorba 
keeps a copy of his article on hand as a 
reminder ofhow heoriginally gotinvolved 
in politics. 

After the unpaid semester internship in 
the senator’s office, Chorbainterned briefly 
at a think-tank Dole co-chaired. Then, in 

February of 1995, he joined the Dole for 
President campaign. As a full-time stu- 
dent with a job delivering papers every 
morning on campus and working full- 
time at the campaign, Chorba said han- 
dling all of his responsibilities got more 
than a little tough. 

Nonetheless, Chorba said he remained 

dedicated to the Dole campaign even 
though he was not paid for his 40 or more 
hour work weeks. In December of his 
senior year, Chorba was hired as Assistant 
to the Director of Administration and be- 
gantoseehiswork pay off, literally. By the 

time Chorba graduated last spring, he had 
already been offered his current job as 
Director of Personnel. 

Chorba said he gave up a lot of his free 
time. “I attribute my ability of getting a 
full-time paying job to all my volunteer 

hours,” Chorba said. 
Although Chorba views campaigns as 

agreat entry point forthepolitical outsider, 
he conceded that getting a salaried posi- 
tion is another story. “The reason a lot of 
these internships aren’t paid is because 
there is such a high demand for them,” he 

said. 
Jonathan Krock (SES ’98), who took 

Chorba’s former position as Assistant to 
the Director of Administration, is the only 
other Georgetown student at the Dole/ 
Kemp Washington D.C. headquarters with 
a paid position. Seeing a lot of people 
come and go, Chorba stresses hard work 
and persistence. 

Chorba said that to get anywhere in 
politics you haveto dothe gruntwork even 
if you have political connections. “It’s the 
people who come early and stay late who 
really make a name for themselves.” 

Chorba said one sees people who have 
connections with important peoplereceive 
a position quickly. “That’s going to hap- 
pen anywhere in life, not just in a political 
campaign, and certainly not just a Repub- 
lican political campaign. It happens all 
over,” he said. 

- tothetop. Having started by stuffing enve- | Vv 
lopes, this campaign year he was solely 
responsible for eight percent of the Dole 
campaign’s annual funds. He managed $6 
million of about $63 million in Dole’s 
budget. On his computer were the spread- 
sheets that guaranteed the 575 nation- 
wide staff members their weekly pay ( 
checks. 

But Chorba said the majority of his day 
was spent away from his desk. Waking up 
at 6 a.m., he arrived at around 7:30 a.m. at 

Dole/Kemp headquarters located in North- 
east Washington. He uses 7:30 a.m. to 9 
a.m., “down time,” to work on spread 
sheets, send out forms to new staffers or 4 

review insurance reports. 

Ser CHORBA, ». 5 
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Despite the lack of connections Chorba 
had when first entering politics, network- 
ing gave him a distinctive edge, he said. } 

Chorba said he is proud of his humble 
beginnings. After the Republican conven- 
tion, Dole’s running mate, Jack Kemp, 
spent the day introducing himselfto all the 
staff members, he said. Hearing Chorba’s 
lastname, Kemp immediately assumedhe 
was the son of Les Chorba, a former in- Le 
sider of the Bush administration. When 
Kemp asked if he was related to Les 
Chorba, Chorba answered, “No sir, I got 
here on my own.” 

“That’s the best way,” Kemp responded. 
Indeed Chorba has worked his way up 
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